
 
TERM 2, WEEK 7 – 5th June 2012 

 
Dogs in School Grounds 
Parents are requested not to bring dogs onto the school grounds.  This is a safety 
issue for students.  Please note this does not include times when a pet is brought in 
for news by a student under parent supervision. 
 
 

Playground 
As you will be aware we have had  an ongoing problem  with a muddy section of the 
playground for the past twelve months.  Work is set to begin  on installing drainage 
(as soon as it dries out enough for  the machinery to get onto the site).  During  this 
time  the area has been fenced off.  Hopefully this will mean an end to muddy  school 
clothes!  It  does mean that the other soccer fields will be shared on a rotational basis 
by the Stages affected. 

 

Healthy Dads Healthy Kids 
This  great program is starting up again in Cessnock soon.  I would encourage any 
dad who is available after school to become involved in the program with their 
children of  Primary school age.   

 

 

School Banking 
School Banking has had a successful  start at  our school.  It is one way in which 
children can develop  goals and saving habits.  If your  child is not  involved at this 
stage and they would like to get started please contact the school office.  Wednesday 
each week is banking day. 
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Attendance 
Attendance at school every day is important for every student in every grade.  
Please ensure that students are on time  also.  For most grades Maths starts  at 
9.15 sharp. 
 

Student Reports 
Student half yearly reports and parent teacher interviews are coming up.  Please 
look out for appointment times to meet with your child’s class teacher.  Interviews 
will be held in the week commencing Monday 18th June 
 

Preservice Teachers 
Abermain has three preservice teachers working at the school.  They  are Jessica 
Horne on 2/3H, Amanda Kirkman on 5/6J and Linda Mackenzie on KP. 
 
 
 
 

P&C 
The next P&C meeting will be held in the school library  

on Monday 18th June at  6pm.   

Please come along. 

 

 
 

CONGRATULATIONS ! 
 

Quality Work shared with Principal 
 Roman Wilson  Emily-Cate Allaway  Logan Gilby 

 Brianna Hall   Ryan Bennett   Zac Camptom 

 Kirsten Dent  Kaitlin Mitchell   Ellie Mitchell 

 Bailey Rumney  Krystal Dent   Jessica Winter 

 Deacon Fellowes  Byron Whyburn   Andrew Passfield 

 Noah Blair   Hayden Nickerson  John Barry  

 Joshua Conroy  Sharntel  Hughes  Wyatt Barry 

 Daniel Southeron Mkaylia Rumney   Scott Barry  

 Jessica Franklin-Shambler     Koston Love 

 



   

PBL BADGE WINNERS 

 Term 2 Week 2 Infants - Shakira O’Keefe 
     Primary - Krystal Dent 
 
  Week 3  Infants - Caiden Fenwick 
     Primary - Ellie Mitchell 
 
  Week 5  Infants - Ethan Hodgins 
     Primary - Caitlin Roles 

       
 
 Week 6  Infants - Emily Sykes, Emily-Cate Allaway 
    Primary - Dustin Barnett  
 
 

 
 
 

RIVERWOOD DOWNS 3 DAY EXCURSION 
Tuesday 18th, 19th and 20th September 2012 
for students in Years 5 and 6  

 
Cost per student: $140 
 
Payments welcome. 

 
 
 
 
 

SCHOOL PHOTOS 
Photos are now available from the school office for parents to collect or for students 
to collect with a signed permission note.  
 
Any photos not picked up by Wednesday 20th June will be sent home with 
students. 
 
Group photos (Year 6 FUN, School Leaders and Sport House Leaders) 
May be ordered at the school office.  Cost $14 each. 
 
 



 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Abermain OOSH offers After School Care every day  

Monday to Friday in the grounds of Abermain Public School.   
The OOSH is open from 3.15 to 6.00 pm.   

We accept both permanent and casual enrolments. 
 

The children are served a healthy afternoon tea  
and are offered a variety of activities. 

 
For bookings or additional information  

please contact Kathy  on 0417 437 869. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 


